
 
 

 

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: November 28, 2022 
 

RE: Caldor Recovery update 

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 

Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 

co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me. 

Environmental Management 

• Alternate Program 

o 7255 Winding Way- all cleanup and sampling are complete. Waiting on Final Summary 

Report. 

o 5221 Butte Creek Road- All cleanup activities and sampling are complete. Waiting on the 

Final Summary Report, financial issues between the contractor and subcontractor are 

delaying the issuance. 

• USPS Grizzly Flats 

o All cleanup completed, waiting on soil sample results. 

 

• USFS Parcels 

o Complete 

• Public Program 

o Complete 

Land Use 

• Fee Waivers – 124 received 

o Temporary Mobile Homes/Temporary Recreational Vehicles 

• 70 Received 

• 87 Approved (even if parcel owners didn't request a TRV/TMH but were 

eligible for temporary power and demo permit, we included TRV/TMH in the 

initial approval in case of future need) 

• Rebuild Permits – 56 received, 36 approved 

o 3 Building Permits Submitted & approved w/ Permit Fees Waived 

o 33 Building Permits Issued w/out Permit Fees Waived 

o 20 Building Permits Pending w/out Permit Fees Waived 

• TRV Building Permits – 49 Received 

 

 

 

 

 

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center 



o 34 Issued 

o 15 Pending 

 

Health and Human Services Agency 

• Long-Term Recovery 

o On November 21, 2022 the LTRG held its monthly meeting  

• Unmet Needs - Funders Roundtable heard three cases last week with all cases 

being funded at over $15K total.  

o The next distribution event will be on December 18, 2022, at Pioneer Elementary School 

from 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm in Somerset 

o HHSA staff will be attending the Imagine You Resilience Training for Disaster Recovery 

events sponsored in part by the West Slope Foundation 

• Immediate Needs 

o A winter survey has been sent out to survivors to assess their current situation and the 

possibility of voluntary relocation below the snowline. Camp Nauvoo and El Dorado County 

Fairgrounds will be explored as possible sites in addition to campgrounds and RV parks. 

• Social Worker 

o Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, the Social Worker was not at Pioneer Park Community 

Center on November 24, 2022.   

o They are continuing to collaborate with the Salvation Army DCMs. They may be receiving 

two HDAP referrals from the DCMs this week. 

• Mental Health Worker 

o The Mental Health Worker continues to provide support groups to the survivors  

o They have coordinated with the DCMs to be introduced to survivors during meetings at the 

Cameron Park Library.   

 


